


Valley. This became an even greater issue with the retirement of our two most
wonderful GP's in Dr Peters and Dr Sweet which meant that, the only medical
services in the Derwent Valley was at the Derwent Valley Medical Centre and
increased their numbers to over 10,000 residents, that many residents are still
attempting to get on their books and many had to travel as fare as Brighton,
Kingston and Sorrel to find a GP. One of the major reasons for this is the
Medical Centre, which is located in New Norfolk, is the only one providing
services to the whole of the Derwent Valley community and to some from the
Central Highlands community as their only GP practice is in Ouse and it is
therefore closer to travel to New Norfolk. There are no After Hours
Medical/Health services in the Derwent Valley/Central Highlands
communities and for those who are unable to see a GP for weeks in New
Norfolk, therefore have no alternative but to present at the RHH Emergency
Department or call out an Ambulance. The major reason for this is how New
Norfolk is scheduled under Medicare as MMM2, which is the same as Sandy
Bay and Hobart as it is deemed to be a suburb of Hobart, not the hub of the
Derwent Valley. This has been raised through the petition. The Health
Ministers response to this clearly showed a lack of understanding of this and
also, she did not meet with me and/or the Derwent Valley Community, despite
several attempts requesting an opportunity to meet to discuss the issues.
2/ The other reason for the petition was calling on the state government to
introduce Nurse Practitioners 24/7 at the New Norfolk Hospital. The purpose
of this was so, if people were unable to see a GP and as there are no after after
hours/weekend, Medical/Health services in the Derwent Valley/Central
Highlands communities and therefore they have no alternative but to either
present at the RHH Emergency Department or call out an Ambulance or wait
weeks to see a GP. If the Nurse Practitioners were introduced at the New
Norfolk Hospital 24/7, then people would be able to present there to be treated
by Nurse Practitioners who are able to do around 99.9% of what a GP can do,
rather than travel to the RHH or call an Ambulance. If they did call an
Ambulance and the Paramedics determined that the person did not need to go
to the RHH but should be monitored until their GP was available, then they
could present the person at the New Norfolk Hospital This would take
pressure of the RHH and Ambulance ramping. The Health Ministers response
where she states, that there are after hours/weekend services as people only
have to call an Ambulance, clearly shows a lack of understanding re
Ambulance ramping and why people being able to access the New Norfolk
Hospital, would dramatically improve health outcomes for these communities.
People, rather than travel to the RHH and wait for hours to be triaged or call
an Ambulance, will wait weeks to see a GP and this can not improve health
outcomes. 
I would be happy to meet with you and those doing the Inquiry to discuss
how, with the introduction of Nurse Practitioners in regional areas of
Tasmania, would dramatically improve regional Health services and take
pressure of the major Hospitals.
Yours respectfully,
Bill Dermody
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